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Minutes
of the meeting held on Wednesday 20 November 2013 19h30 in the lower waiting area at Clifton Hampden Surgery 
Please note that items in italics were not discussed at the meeting but added afterwards 
	2013/044
	Present:

Chris Dupond (CD) chair

Bill Symonds (BS)

Hilary Rogerson (HR)

Geoff Webb (GW) Secretary

Jennifer Montague-Jones (JM-J)

Dr. Estelle James (EJ)


	Su Braden (SB)
Gail Crowther (GC)

Gill Haworth (GH)

Sheelin Defreyne (SD)

Lyn Cook (LC)

Mary Braybrooke (MB)


	

	2013/045
	Apologies/Not Present
Marion Shipton (MS)

Charles Lamb (CL)
Glenys Bowles (GB)
Roger Mitchell (RM)

	Ann Tomline (AT)

John Stimson (JS)

Golda Narn (GN)


	

	2013/046

	Minutes of Previous Meeting
Minutes of the previous meeting (September) had been received by all present and were approved, with a correction in 2013/39 number 5, to clarify that Taz is not a volunteer


	

	2013/047

	Matters arising from the minutes which do not appear elsewhere.
None. 

	


New Agenda Items
The following were discussed:

	2013/048
2013/049

2013/050
2013/051
2013/052
2013/053
2013/054
2013/055
2013/056
2013/057

	Agenda

CD had circulated an Agenda, which facilitated discussion in a more formal sequence with less “side discussion” which meant that the items for discussion were dealt with in the order of their priority. Suggestions for future Agenda items 
should be forwarded to him.
Membership

There have been some new members joining the group since the previous meeting. Marion Shipton had joined but was unable to attend the meetings on Wednesdays so had withdrawn.

The full list is now:

Name

Area

Ann Tomline

Long Wittenham

Bill Symonds

Long Wittenham

Charles Lamb

Dorchester

Christopher Dupond

Clifton Hampden

Estelle James

Surgery

Gail Crowther

Dorchester

Geoff Webb

Sutton Courtenay

Gillian Haworth

Dorchester

Glenys Bowles

Burcot

Golda Narn

Stadhampton

Hilary Rogerson

Surgery

Jennifer Montague-Jones

Marsh Baldon

John Stimson

Long Wittenham

Lyn Cook

Appleford

Marion Shipton

North Moreton

Mary Braybrooke

Clifton Hampden

Roger Mitchell

Dorchester

Sheelin Defreyne

Sutton Courtenay

Su Braden

Sutton Courtenay

If attendance of the meetings isn’t a major criteria then perhaps those who are unable to attend should remain on the list and be updated with copies of minutes etc.             To be an agenda item at next meeting.
The PPG Constitution
At the previous meeting JS was concerned that we were operating without a constitution and that we should sort this out as a priority.

CD had received the template constitution from Martin Tarran-Jones (MT-J) of Woodlands Medical Centre Patient Reference Group and had adapted it to suit our purpose.
The first draft was reviewed by GW and some Practice staff including Taz and Dr Lynch-Blosse and when approved the draft was circulated to the members.

Although no comments had been received, discussions at the meeting produced some comments and proposed amendments.
These are to be incorporated and the resulting amended version again circulated to members for final approval. By default, if there is no dissent within 10 days of circulation to all those listed above, the constitution will be deemed to have been accepted and approved. 

Amended version to reach all members by December 9th, dissent to be sent to CD by December 19th.
Discussion of membership of the committee of the PPG to be deferred to the next meeting, where it will be an agenda item.

Computer Buddies

GW said that as various members did not use computers, the internet and Email etc., it would reduce administrative costs if they could come to an arrangement with another PPG member so that they could produce a copy of anything received. GH has already arranged this for herself and others (GB and GN) should follow her example. 

He also suggested that people should find some software that enabled them to open Word documents he sends out and the Works documents CD sends out. GW passed round a paper detailing free software availability but the concensus was that if all documents were sent in PDF format, everyone would be able to read them.  GW to action
For those who can’t open PDF files please access the Adobe website for the free PDF viewer download.
Regular Agenda Items
Previous task List
CD – collecting contact details from others including those already contacted by MB. 

CD was waiting for the Clifton Hampden Parish website to be available..

GW to contact those parishes who had not responded to CD’s attempts to contact them. This is ongoing.
All – to send details of village newsletters etc.to CD/GW.

(BS and HR gave some contact details for Long Wittenham and Brightwell-cum-Sotwell respectively) 
ALL – to send comments to update Practice Information Booklet to HR.

Publicising the group

Taz has agreed that the CH Surgery website may be updated to include a page/section, where the PPG can post items such as the minutes, Newsletter, Surveys and other information from and about the group. It could enable patients to register to join the group online.
This area would be updated by Taz after receiving items for publication from the PPG committee.
The facilities of EMIS for appointments and repeat prescriptions need to be added.
Parking
Much time was spent on this regular, unresolved topic. 
MB again stressed that it was pointless asking the landlord if the surgery could use their car park as overflow parking. 
Unfortunately the landlord is against whatever was suggested and it was abundantly clear that he just didn’t want his car park used by anyone other than his customers, and with the demise of the oriental restaurant business his customers are no longer using the parking area of the surgery.

CD followed up the suggestion to ask to use the village hall car park as overflow for those patients able to walk to the surgery from there. 
Although the response was 100% in favour of the idea, there were some problems that need addressing, including:
· Maintenance costs
· Agreement with the school for use of the parking

CD will report the outcome after the next Village Hall Committee meeting.

It would be useful if those new members attending for the first time would read the previous minutes to avoid the valuably short meeting time being used to go over the same matters again

Wish List 
The items below are carried forward to show what has been requested and what progress has been made:
1 A suggestion from patient Mr Foster was for a Handrail from the car park to the building and this would benefit many patients in need of steadying against risk of a fall. This has been discussed with Dr. Richard Lynch-Blosse, and quotations are being sought. Done
2. Another handrail at the side of the 3 steps up to the reception area was requested. Done

3 An automated response for prescriptions sent by email to give some reassurance to the sender that the request had been received. Done

Since that happened, the EMIS computer system has been implemented allowing patients to make online appointments and to view their repeat prescriptions. Requesting repeats is a very simply process so emailed prescriptions should end.
4. Updating of the CHS “Practice Information Booklet” as the current version is seriously out of date. HR is to check with Taz that the latest version is up to date and available, with older versions being destroyed.
5. GH recounted the transport process available with volunteer drivers in Dorchester where they already have a system in place. There are 4 appointment slots reserved at Berinsfield Surgery, for Dorchester Patients using the volunteer driver scheme. She said she would like this system to also be put in place at our surgery. (She has asked the practice manager if such a system can be set up and reported that Taz had not agreed to this in the past). EJ will discuss the possibilities with Taz and Richard LB. Discussed and it is now operating successfully but now needs volunteer drivers – details to GH who will coordinate.
It was reported that there were teething problems with this service, but they have now been sorted out by GC.

It was stated that such services needed better research because so far there had only been one patient using it. Perhaps this was due to lack of awareness amongst the population where the service is offered.

The service will continue for the time being but should be reviewed in the new year.

6. Fund Raising activities needed to raise money for the purchase of a Defibrillation machine to be sited at the Surgery entrance and so to be available to all in an emergency, outside Surgery hours. It was mentioned that fundraising “In memory of someone” often helps.
Taz mentioned that as soon as a poster advertising the need for fundraising for the machine was put on the notice board in Dorchester, an anonymous donation of £100 was made – demonstrating the value of publicity for this £3,000 item.

Update: 

Clifton Hampden Parish Council have agreed to make a financial contribution when the time comes. 
There was some discussion on the amount of time available to save a life compared to the time taken to make the machine available and put it into operation and BS mentioned that there is a lot of anxiety at Long Wittenham among the volunteers even after they have received proper training.to use the defibrillator there.

7. To go with the transport system, a “Pill Run” similar to the Dorchester system for Berinsfield was suggested. It would need a box properly labelled in the Rectory for repeat prescriptions. To start in September if approved.

Approved, box obtained, labelled and handed over to GH - the system is working.
8. Improved parking facilities were requested. Perhaps by using more of the grounds. Suggestions included laying rubber mesh over grassed areas but CD responded saying that was a costly and difficult solution.
Another idea was the possibility of asking the pub to be more co-operative with allowing patients parking there at busy times during the day as the pub/takeaway customers tend to use the surgery parking in the evenings. The car park was almost full even though there were only 2 or 3 people present at the start of the meeting. 
MB suggested broaching the subject casually at a coffee morning held there, others suggested writing to the landlord All suggestions be discussed at the next Practice meeting (EJ to inform next PPG meeting)
See item 2013/053 above for the latest.
9. A new chair for the nurse’s room was suggested by Mrs June Castle, perhaps one with an arm rest for doing blood tests to replace the (unhygienic?) cushion. GW said he had seen one in use in the Nuffield Phlebotomy area.

HR to investigate 
10. Now that a handrail is in place outside, Mrs June Castle suggests that it should be kept free of bird dirt and included in the cleaning schedule.

HR to discuss with Taz.

11. There was much discussion on access to the Surgery by the Oxford Road entrance. Some said that it is a hazard and that it should be closed off, others that it needs a sign with a disclaimer of responsibility. Final decision was to ask the Practice to do the work required to make it safe.

Any Other Business
Newsletter
GW has created a Newsletter to encompass the essence of the minutes of meetings, the poster and contact details. GW sent this round for everyone to review so that we can meet the deadlines for publication in various magazines. The deadlines were missed and now the Newsletter is available as a printed copy on the PPD Notice Board in the lower waiting room and will be sent to Taz to add to the website.
The members present were asked to consider creating a questionnaire on what patients think of various aspects of the Practice and the PPG. All members are asked to think about questions to achieve responses (good or bad) for the next meeting.
Date of next meeting
Wednesday 15th January 2014, 19h30, lower waiting area at Clifton Hampden Surgery.
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